
Cullinane College Newsletter 

Term 3, Week 4 

The College will be running a 

Catch Up Programme that is held 

on Tuesdays, from 3.20pm - 

4.15pm for senior students 

needing extra support with  

assessment tasks.  

Text drops will be sent to notify 

parents of students who are 

identified as needing this extra 

assistance.  

PLEASE NOTE: There will be no 

Catch Up Programme run on 

23rd August as this is during  

Exam Week. 

Catch Up  
Programme 

PASTORAL MESSAGE 

Reminder to all parents and students 

Students are not permitted off school campus during 

the day. Once they have arrived at school they must 

stay on campus. 

 

Students are not permitted to leave school to go for 

lunch breaks or visit the dairy, they must remain at 

school during break times. 

Parents who do come in to take students without  

prior  

notification will need to discuss this with the Year 

level Dean to gain permission for the student’s to 

leave during school time.  

If you do need your child for an appointment please 

ensure that the office is notified well in advance. 

We appreciate your support with regard to this  

matter. 

On Friday, 12 August, we had a wonderful celebration during our regular 

Friday Mass. Zakisha Kemp and Maraea Kingi-Tapa were baptised. Zakisha 

and Maraea, along with Macy Duxfield,  

Jovanna-Penn-Reina, Jayde Hawkes and Christie Wallace also made their 

First Communion. Whanau, staff and students witnessed the joyful  

occasion which was presided over by Fr Brian. We congratulate all these 

students in their decision to make a further commitment on their faith  

journey.  Since the celebration other students have indicated they would 

like to continue their faith journey too. We will look to hold another  

programme later in the year.  

CONGRATULATIONS 



  

2016 NCEA Fees 

16 August  

Yr 11 Sport Science 

Ski Trip 

18 August 

Yr 12 Bio Trip 

22 August 

Senior Exam Week 

26 August 

Daffodil Day Collection  

29 August - 2 September 

Tournament Week 

6 September 

Early Finish (1.40pm) due to Modera-

tion Across Schools 

9 September 

Early Finish (12.40pm) due to PPTA 

Meeting 

12 September 

Dental Van Arrives 

COMING SOON 

Union Boat Club OPEN DAY for NEW and existing School Rowers 

for the 2016-2017 Season is on Saturday the 3rd September 2016 at 

Union Boat Club Shed, 1C Taupo Quay, Wanganui. Anyone wishing 

to give Rowing a go, come on down, 10am start. ALL WELCOME! 

Xuzhou Students Visit 
 

The annual visit of students from our Sister Schools in Xuzhou, 

China is in full swing at the moment. The students arrived safe and 

sound to take part in three weeks of Cultural immersion and to 

practice their English in a fully English environment. While here the 

students are taking part in a number of after school activities as a 

part of this programme. Another aspect of the programme is that 

the students get to spend an overnight experience with a Kiwi  

family. This year a number of staff members took part and the  

students had an excellent time. The Xuzhou visitors will be  

returning home at the end of Week 4 of this term and we hope they 

have had a fantastic time overall and that they have a safe return 

journey. 

URGENT: Note the Date 



  

Our Hockey team only had one game at this event as there were 

the only two mixed teams entered. They drew with St Peters, 2 all.  

Viard Quad Tournament 

Well done to those students who represented the College 

at the Viard Quad Tournament on Thursday 4th August at 

St Peters College in Palmerston North.  

This event involved Bishop Viard College, St Peters  

College, Chanel College and Cullinane College in the  

areas of Rugby, Basketball, Netball, Football and Hockey.  

Future Pathways Information for 
Years 12/13 Students  

Important dates that our Seniors will 

need to note are: 

 Friday 26th August, there is a trip 

to the Wellington Tertiary  

Institutions Open Day. Please 

note this date CLASHES with 

exams and students will need 

to arrange a catch-up with Mrs 

Duxfield. 

 Monday 29th and Tuesday 30th 

August. Youth Services Driving 

Licence Course at Land Based 

Training (for Group 1). 

 Monday 5th and Tuesday 6th 

September. Youth Services  

Driving Licence Course at Land 

Based Training (for Group 2). 

 September sees the beginning of 

the STAR short courses at the 

Whanganui UCOL (starting with 

Health and Barista).  

Paid Union Meeting for Staff 
On Friday, 9th September school will finish early at 

12.40pm (end of period three). This is due to a paid 

union meeting for staff. 

We have contacted the bus company regarding our 

bus students and they will be endeavouring to  

accommodate this meeting in regards to pick up 

times.  

 

There will be more  

information around the 

bus students closer to 

the day. 

External Exam Entries 

Please be aware that over the next two weeks our Yr 11-13 students and their teachers will be finalising which External Exams they will 

be completing in the NZQA External Exams in November. Your child will have a short meeting in class with their subject teacher where 

together they will decide which External Standards they will be sitting. The teacher and student will sign a summary of those  

Achievement Standards the student is going to sit. A copy of the summary will be given to the student for them to bring home to you. 

Please ensure your child presents these summary sheets to you. If you have any concerns about the entries made please either contact 

the teacher concerned or the year level Dean. Once the entries have been submitted to NZQA we will prepare a full list of all of the  

External Standards your student is entered for. This will be forwarded to you ASAP. 

 

Derived Grades & the Practice Exams - 

It is very important that Yr 11 -13 students take the School practice exams seriously, as the results in these exams are used should a  

student be unable to sit the Externals Exams in November, to derive their grades.                           - Mr Martin Bullock 

Last week all senior 

students were issued 

with an exam  

timetable.  Exams will 

begin next week (Week 

5). Students will need to arrive early to their  

exams and provide an entry slip into each  

exam.  

If they have any exam clashes, they will need to 

see Mrs Duxfield and attend a catch up exam 

on Monday, 29th August and Tuesday, 30th  

August. 

SENIOR EXAM WEEK 



Kapahaka News 


